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Honorable Mayor & Councilmembers,

Attached a letter from Destination: Home CEO Ray Bramson, expressing our wholehearted
support of the proposed affordable housing development at 1265 Montecito Avenue. Please let
me know if you have any questions.

Have a great weekend,
David
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Destination: Home  
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Silicon Valley Community 
Foundation 
 
Ted Wang 
Cowboy Ventures 
 
Gary Wipfler 
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ENDING HOMELESSNESS IN SILICON VALLEY 
 


December 2, 2022 
 
Mayor & City Council 
City of Mountain View 
500 Castro Street  
Mountain View, CA 94041  
 
Re: Affordable Housing Development at 1265 Montecito Avenue (Item 
7.2 on the Dec. 6th City Council Agenda) 
 
 
Honorable Mayor & Councilmembers, 
 
On behalf of Destination: Home, a public-private partnership dedicated to 
ending homelessness in Silicon Valley, we’d like to express our strong 
support for the proposal to build a new 100% affordable housing 
development at 1265 Montecito Avenue. 
 
As we continue to grapple with a severe housing and homelessness crisis, 
this new 85-unit development will bring several dozen desperately-needed 
affordable apartments to our community. We are particularly happy to see 
that this development sets aside apartments for extremely low income 
households and families enrolled in rapid rehousing programs, which is 
precisely the type of housing we need to end and prevent homelessness in 
our community.  
 
The development is also a great fit for struggling families in our 
community, with about half of units consisting of 2- and 3- bedroom 
apartments and several on-site amenities, including play areas, community 
room and other common open spaces. It is also situated in a great location, 
within a half mile of a Safeway, VTA bus routes, Orange Line Light Rail, 
CalTrain, parks, a pharmacy, an elementary school, and many other 
community resources. 
 
Building more affordable housing remains the most impactful action we 
can take to address our homelessness crisis, and we urge you to approve 
this proposed development without delay. 
 
Thank you for your continued leadership and commitment.  
 
Sincerely, 


 
Ray Bramson 
Chief Operating Officer 


 








